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During the first meeting of the General Government (GG) of the

Congregation from October 25 to 30, 2021, we worked on outlining our

plan of action for the new six-year period 2021-27. This outline was

reviewed and reworked in other meetings of the GG, as well as

personally by each of the Prefects and among the members of the sub-

groups known as grosso modo "processes."

The Prefecture of YVM is involved in the so-called "first process of

congregational transformation" together with the General Prefecture of

Apostolate and the Prefecture of Biblical Pastoral ministry and

communications.

On December 10, at 1:00 PM in Rome, we met virtually with the leaders

and those in charge of YVM from the different Organisms and

Missions of the Congregation. The purpose of the meeting was to

present the GG's plan of action, so as to incorporate any suggestions

and changes that they considered appropriate before returning to the

subject at the Council meetings in January 2022; and to consider two

new proposals from the Prefect for the effective collaboration of all

with the Prefectures. ... READ MORE

ACTION PLAN 2021-27
CMF GENERAL PREFECTURE OF YVM
By Carlos Verga CMF
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It is with great joy that I look back on the

workshop on Youth and Vocation Ministry, that

took place from 01st January to 05th January 2022

on Mount Holy Trinity in Spaichingen, Germany

with the corresponding Corona measures. The

workshop was led by Bro. Carlos Verga CMF, the

General Prefect of the Youth and Vocation Ministry

of the Claretian Congregation. 

Now I would like to indicate some of the most

important elements of the workshop. The themes of

the workshop were youth and the reality of their

lives, youth and vocation as specific ministries,

Claretian traits in youth ministry and pastoral

planning. ... READ MORE

WORKSHOP ON YVM
IN GERMANY
By Ugin Prem Kumar CMF

OUR OPTION FOR THE
YOUTHS
IN SOUTH KOREA
By Rafael Lee Seungbok CMF

On a market street in the outskirts of Seoul, the

Claretian Missionaries have a small restaurant called

"Cheongnyeon-Mungan" (a compound word meaning

youth and door). This restaurant serves only one

menu, "Kimchi-Jjigae," which is one of the most

popular Korean meals. The price is 2 euros, when in

Korea you normally must pay 8-10 euros to eat in a

restaurant; and a cup of coffee costs about 4 euros. So,

the price is very affordable considering the cost of

Korean food. Rice ... READ MORE

VOCATIONAL LETTER
THE GRACE OF GOD IS ENOUGH
FOR ME
B y  N y a s h a  C h o g a  C M F

The adventure to live loving and the risk to be

happy in Christ is what basically form the

background of my vocation. I remember

someone told me: "Happy you who have

responded gratefully to God's call,' I replied "I

have not responded yet, but I find joy in

responding by each day and every day of my

life." Today I am better than I was yesterday,

but I am still responding till that day when my

yes becomes definite. I am going to tell my

story with its lights and ... READ MORE
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